January 7, 2008

Shenandoah Valley Science Collaborative/Symposium Presenters/Great Valley Water Resources Science Forum Leaders - 

We are in the New Year and hopefully you will have some time for a final review of the Symposium Report. I am asking that additions, corrections and deletions be sent to me by January 25. 

The next step is for the SV Science Collaborative to take the report recommendations and develop a structured plan.  

The Collaborative was organized, with Jim McNeal, USGS as Chair, to develop the Science Plan. The Symposium met the objective of brining people together to learn about the science needs and options. As you can see by the attached PDF, it is a small and diverse group. (Note: The PDF will give a more readable print.) 

At the December 12 Regional Water Resources Policy Committee meeting, initial science recommendations were presented and adopted as follows: 

1) Local governments maintain until scheduled completion all current locally funded USGS projects including the South Fork Instream Flow and the County Groundwater Characterization Studies. 

2) Encourage the Great Valley Water-Resources Science Forum to operate more formally as a collaborative to gain science research projects that are part of the science plan and take the lead in organizing the second annual 2008 Shenandoah Valley Science Symposium. 

3) Request the Shenandoah Valley Science Collaborative expand its scope to become the Shenandoah Valley Science Planning Collaborative, working with the Policy Committee, the Great Valley Water-Resources Science Forum, and Federal Agency Partners of the Federation of Earth Sciences to develop a Science Plan for the Policy Committee.  

The purpose of these actions was to enable the Collaborative and Forum to work together. They also establish a relationship between the Policy Committee and the Great Valley Water-Resources Science Forum. 

Being used by researchers on the ground in the Valley, present and future Forum participants will develop and carry out research proposals related to the water science questions and Science Plan. 

Along with this it is envisioned that the Forum organizers can incorporate an Annual SV Science Symposium in their schedule. 

It is anticipated that Collaborative and Forum members might meet this winter to develop the SV Science Plan which might be presented as part of a 2008 Symposium in October. Elements of the plan might be independently followed by those with discretionary resources, however some aspects may require actively seeking grants or other governmental investment. 
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